



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

JANUARY 13, 2009
Vasco Perry, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:04 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mark Adams, Amanda Minnich, and Vasco Perry, Mary Lou Emerine and Sherry Popham were absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A.  01-001. Vasco Perry made the motion to accept the meeting agenda as amended, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried. 

B. 01-002. Mark Adams made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.

Jama Bennett shared the following “Good News” with the council: 
      1.  Twenty-six students made All-district band – the highest in number in                                                       

           the district and tied with only one other school. 
2. At the Kentucky Youth Assembly convention, our students had a bill 

Signed by the Governor, two students received the “best speaking” award, one student was a Governor candidate, one student received a leadership award, and Alton was named a Delegation of Excellence     

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
           Due to commitments by council members, we will discuss the progress of our at-risk students at our February meeting. 

PLANNING 

Jama shared with council the Math Academy that will begin this week.  The academy will target students that do not know their multiplication tables.   Mark Adams suggested that students be provided a breakfast upon completion and the idea was shared with Ms. Ousley to invite parents in for a breakfast celebration.  


Jama shared with council the work that our language arts and math teachers did with Lesa Hibbs, Director of the River Region Cooperative.  A compression planning activity was completed and both departments are continuing to work through this process with Jama.  The plan targets specifics on addressing the achievement gaps; however, strategies identified are good for all students.  


Planning continues by all teams/departments to address various students’ needs and teachers will be working this month on analyzing student work samples by grade levels and departments. 
BUDGET

         November and December budgets were reviewed with council.    

01-003. Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the November and December budgets, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 


There were no committee reports presented to the council.   The textbook committee is in the process of being formed to review math textbooks.  
OLD BUSINESS

A.  Ms. Emerine was absent; therefore, the update/discussion on the museum will be moved to the February agenda.    
B. Pat Yeager, our KDE Target Assist coach continues to visit and observe.  Last week, she started working with our 6th grade teachers, focusing on student engagement and will be following up with 7th and 8th grade teachers later on this month.  Pat and Lesa Hibbs will continue to work with our school and will be contacting additional individuals that can assist with some of our specific needs. 
NEW BUSINESS

A. Alton’s school report card was shared and reviewed by council.  #01-004.  Vasco Perry made the motion to approve the School Report Card, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.   
B. The Expanded Report Card was shared and reviewed by council.  Jama shared with council that a copy must be kept on file in the office; however, in eleven years, no one has ever asked to review.  #01-005.  Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the Expanded Report Card, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried. 
C. Legislator contact information was shared with council.  Members were encouraged to contact legislators in regards to budget cuts in education.  

D. Moved to Old business (4B) 

E. Jama informed the council that the Board wanted to continue the roundtable discussions with councils.  Our date is tentatively scheduled for February 5th at 5:00 at North Hardin.  More information to follow once received. 

                      F./G.  MAP and Think Link scores will be reviewed in February.  

                              (Agenda amended at the beginning of the meeting.)     

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Next meeting is scheduled for February 10th.   Sherry Popham will 
Serve as facilitator and Mary Lou as resource person. 

B. Jama shared with council the committee’s recommendation to hire

Angela Willian for the remainder of the school year to fill the position vacated by Madeline Finch. 

                           #01-006.  Mark Adams made a motion to approve the hiring 

                           Recommendation of the committee, seconded by Vasco Perry.  

                           Motion carried. 

C. Mark Adams shared that at the next meeting he would like to 

Discuss with council a project for next year:  “Operation Coat Hanger.”  

ADJOURNMENT

#01-007. Amanda Minnich made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
4:35, seconded by Vasco Perry.   Motion carried.    

